
From: Julie Fitzwater <jfitzwa@linfield.edu> 
Date: Tuesday, March 9, 2021 at 5:31 PM 
Subject: UPDATES to on-campus clinical policies 
 
Dear Faculty, Staff, and Students, 
  
I want to commend everyone on the exemplary care you have taken to keep our community 
safe and prevent COVID infections. We still need to mask, physical distance, and screen 
ourselves daily for new symptoms, but there are some updates to our COVID policies. I have 
attached the Spring21 COVID policy document with changes in yellow highlight.  
During on-campus clinical experiences in the ELC, we will not complete COVID screening with 
temperature checks. We will continue to use PPE as indicated in the policy. 
Below are the updates: 
  

• All students, faculty, and staff will continue to complete the daily health checklist before 
attending on-campus experiences.  

• CLINICAL FACULTY will be responsible to record attendance of students and any 
additional faculty at on-campus experiences for contact tracing as needed. 

Thank you everyone for adhering to the COVID policies and prioritizing safe meeting guidelines 
so we can continue to learn and grow together. 
  
Sincerely, 
Dr. Julie Fitzwater 
  
Bcc: Portland Nursing, all prelicensure student cohorts, Clinical adjuncts 
  
Julie S. Fitzwater PhD RN CNRN CNE  
Pronouns She/Her/Hers 
Assistant Professor of Nursing 
Director of Clinical Education 
2900 NE 132nd Portland, OR 97230 
Office: Bldg 1, #117 Phone: 971-369-4117 
Upcoming out of office dates: MARCH 24-26 
  

 
  
 

https://linfield.edu/assets/files/covid/springSONcovidpolicy.pdf
https://www.linfield.edu/academics/nursing/index.html

